Scoil Shride June 2018



The school achieved the Discovery Primary Science STEM award this year and a plaque marking this achievement will be displayed in the hall.

Green schools received their 5th Green flag for biodiversity and it was great to see Adam Byrne, a past pupil, return to the school for the presentation.

U10 Boys won their division in the Cumann na mBunscol competition.

The Boys' basketball finished 3rd in the All – Ireland Community Games, with the Girls' team making the Leinster final.

There are a few teachers going on their travels next year, so we wish the very best to Ms Leahy and Mr Bourke. We also welcome back Ms Fitzpatrick, Ms Wright, and Ms Molloy.

It has been a good year for drama within the school and community, with a successful production of Annie within the school, and some of the pupils also achieving success in the Community Games' Drama.

Thanks to the Teachers and Parents who inspired the children

This year saw the installation of a computer room in our school, so we look forward to making plenty of use of this in the years ahead.

Thank you to the parents for their continued support and great effort in maintaining the library. It's a really valuable resource for the school, and the help is really appreciated.

To all the parents and children for their continued support in our charitable fundraising efforts throughout the year.

We hope to see lots of children taking part in the many Summer camps running in the school at the start of the Summer. Wishing all the children and families a happy and safe holiday season, see you back again next year!

Following on from the Child Safeguarding Procedures, there will be some changes next academic year. All visitors to the school will be issued with Lanyards upon entry and will be obliged to return them upon exit. This is to help make sure we know who is in the building.

Well done to our Sports Teams.



We said FareTheeWell to our 6th classes and a great night was had by all. A Big Thanks to EuroSpar Kill for sponsoring the goodies.

A welcome treat! ©

Kill represented Kildare in a Leinster blitz. They certainly enjoyed themselves. Well done to all who supported and represented. Mrs. Christian





The school secretary has many duties and is not in the office all the time. The office is closed during parts of the day also. Thank you for your understanding in these matters.

<u>Please communicate with the teacher by note in the journal!</u>

Green Schools We are currently holders of our fifth Green Flag for Biodiversity (the Wildlife flag). Last year some beautiful habitats for mini-beasts were installed next to the new walkway. We are becoming more familiar with the animals, birds, plants and trees in our locality. We are learning the importance of caring for our native species now so we can enjoy them in the future. We have set up an email to welcome photographs of biodiversity at home - killgreenschools@gmail.com. This could include nature walks, wildlife in the garden or signs of seasonal change in the garden. Thank you for your ongoing support ©

We have had some bicycles stolen this year which is dreadful. We got the bicycle area fenced off and it will be locked daily. Those using the bicycle fencing area will have to dismount at the gate, walk around and secure their bicycle and Must be in school on time. Helmets are the only way to travel too. Unfortunately, some of the bicycles stolen were not locked despite several reminders from staff.



Wear Sunscreen and have a happy and safe Summer. We will see you all on Thursday 30th August 2018



Don't forget updates on the school Website Latest News!!!

KEEP KILL TIDY!